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International Association of Charities
AIC UK - Part of the world wide Vincentian Family
 ACTING TOGETHER – AGAINST ALL FORMS OF POVERTY

AIC UK is part of the 150,000 strong International group of, primarily, women whose spirituality is rooted in Vincentian tradition. Begun in 1617 by St Vincent De Paul, the Confraternities of lay volunteers help the disadvantaged in society.  Groups became the Ladies of Charity – a name that many countries still use today under the AIC umbrella. Groups in ABBEY WOOD, BEXLEY, DARLINGTON, GLASGOW, MILL HILL & PECKHAM. 
Contact Dee Mansi, UK President - deemansi@hotmail.com
Lenten Reflection from our Spiritual Director Sr Mary Timmons DC
Crossing the Road

Jesus is the man, you might say, of ‘the other side of the road.’ 

‘The other side of the road’ being the people whom we pass by. We cross the road to avoid them. They are different, and sometimes differences are threatening. They are the homeless, the refugees, the begging man or woman…they threaten our comfort and security. Jesus belongs there. He lived on ‘the other side of the road’ in Bethlehem and He identified himself with those in need throughout His public ministry. On the road to Calvary some crossed the road not to meet him.
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Who do we need to cross over the road to?

Thankfully Jesus also walks beside us. Through giving Himself on the Cross, he crosses all divides. In Him all our suffering and the suffering of those who are poor are united. The Cross is The Way to Salvation. St Louise was deeply aware of this reality. In 1656 she writes to Sister Charlotte Royer in Richelieu:

 “You are well aware, my dear sister, that the path by which God wants you to go to Him is the royal road of the Cross.”

Let us endeavour this Lent to unite ourselves to Him through offering up our pain and the pain of those to whom we minister.

· AIC UK DAY RETREAT – THE YEAR OF MERCY – 28th May

SR MARY TIMMONS – Westminster Cathedral & The Passage 10-4pm 
WOMENS WORLD DAY OF PRAYER –  An Ecumenical Experience

Photo by Carole Hughes, Chair, AIC Bexley Group
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The Cuban flag denotes that it was a Cuban Women’s Prayer Service that was utilised this year.  Bexley Group enjoyed the company of a united Churches Together Service and Christine Crump sent the notice to AIC International to relay to AIC Cuba.  
See AIC INTERNATIONAL FACEBOOK PAGE
INTERNATIONAL WOMEN’S DAY – 8th March 2016
Google created a special logo and inserted a video link – Inspirational!  Do access it in Solidarity with women around the world

https://landing.google.com/onedayiwill
The Annual Claire Delva Prize was awarded as letter below outlines.   Claire Delva was the International President who was at the forefront of major renewal and modernisation of the Ladies of Charity transition to becoming AIC.  She was a campaigner for women’s rights, and her compassion would be saddened to see that there is ever more need to support women throughout the world living in difficult and violent circumstances.  Happily, it is our Sisters in AIC who are working to alleviate these women’s suffering.  We salute their determination.  
Louvain la Neuve, March 8, 2016 

Dear friends, 

We hope this letter will find you in good health and spirits. 

On this International Women’s Day, March 8, 2016, we are very pleased to announce the results of the Jean & Claire Delva Prize 2015. 
It was with great pleasure that we received 8 projects from Africa, Latin America and Asia. These very interesting projects show that violence towards women is still a central element in the activities of many AIC volunteers.  

1. Bolivia, La Paz: through the Care Center for Women (CAM), support to 40 young pregnant girls who are victims of physical or emotional violence: vocational training in administrative or household tasks and personal development.  

2. Cambodia, Phnom Penh: improvement of the living conditions of 17 families who sell shells in which the women are victims of violence: focus group discussions for women and men; awareness raising; nutrition and resources management workshops; creation of cooperatives; making the resettlement of these families in their place of origin easier for a better livelihood.   

3. Cameroon, Yagoua (Extreme North): reintegration of 10 young girls into the school system; raising awareness in society and among the families about the importance of education and the need to struggle against ancestral customs such as early or forced marriage, etc. The crop from the community fields will fund the school grants.  

4. Chad, N’Djamena: reintegration of 20 women affected by obstetric fistula rejected by their families and communities: listening and support; pre- and post-operative care; facilitating their return home; providing them with micro-credits to start income generating activities.   

5. Colombia, Bogotá: vocational training, in collaboration with public and private sectors, for  vulnerable women, generally heads of household, displaced because of the armed conflicts; in parallel with psycho-social training; collaboration with other Vincentian Family branches. 

6. Guatemala: raising awareness in society about the value, the rights and the dignity of women through workshops and conferences for young people and children in schools, sports clubs, etc. in the regions where AIC is present.    

7. México, San Luis Potosí: controlled access to the Internet and social networks (in the Community Digital Center) to break the circle of violence for 30 street girls and boys aged 1218: IT courses, psychological support, workshops on self-esteem and values; workshops for the mothers. 

8. Venezuela, Barquisimeto (North-West): empowerment of 63 women aged 55-75 living in an AIC Care Home for the elderly, victims of violence from their relatives: raising awareness about exploitative working conditions; creation of a virtual shop where they will be able to sell the goods they produce; second-hand store; book store; art therapy workshops
9. Given the quality and relevance of the activities presented, it was very difficult to choose just one. It was therefore decided to award the Prize to the 2 following projects:   
· Bogotá in Colombia: “Education to restore the dignity of women affected by armed conflicts” 
· N’Djamena in Chad: “Social reintegration of women affected by obstetric fistula” 

Congratulations to both of them and to all the volunteers who commit themselves to the struggle against violence towards women! 

Thank you to all the volunteers who sent a Project, we remain united in prayer with our dear Claire Delva who did so much in the struggle against violence towards women. 

Kindest regards,    
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            Alicia Duhne,  
 
             Marianne Chevalier,   
                     Agnès Dandois,   AIC International President 
        AIC Solidarité President          
Head of Projects Service 
REFUGEES – SOCIAL JUSTICE- AIC UK’s Respone
Marlene Burt, our Justice Officer and Dee Mansi have been engaged in local, national and international work to support vulnerable Syrian Refugees.   Through our involvement with Citizens UK and local multifaith organisations, Marlene in South London and Dee in North London have met with politicians, local Rabbis, Imams and fellow civil society members to work for the welcome and re-settlement of vulnerable refugees. 

Marlene will send a report for the AGM, and has represented us very well at a recent Vincentians in Partnership Justice Meeting.  
Dee includes below a synopsis of her experience with reference to unaccompanied minors in Calais.  It has been heart rending to realise that just 22 miles over the sea more than 400 children are there – without parents or relatives – the youngest is a 10 year old Afghan boy.  
Dee was due to travel to Calais on 4th March but because of the volatile situation there, the Group was unable to travel to register these unaccompanied children who are ripe for exploitation of all sorts!   Instead we sent equipment in the hired bus and two legal, security experts cleared to travel.  We did assuage our frustration by attending a meeting in London to hear testimonies from some of the rescued children; 

We heard too from one of the lawyers involved in the case that saw the UK courts decide to let four minors come to the UK and be reunited with their families. The bureaucratic complexities are staggering. There are now 150 unaccompanied minors in Calais that should be able to be with their families in the UK whilst their asylum applications are processed in France but both the French and British government are inefficient and slow at processing these cases. 

There are numerous stumbling blocks that have delayed process e.g. the inability of the UK lawyers to find French lawyers to begin with, the necessary professionals to assess the minors etc.

For this we need to find volunteers in three areas: psychiatrists to go to Calais, translators in Calais and the UK, child protection officers here and possibly also to go to Calais. 
The group then went to the French embassy to deliver a letter and petition signed by more than 120,000 people and tried to meet with the ambassador.  We are hopeful that a meeting will be arranged very soon. We all called our MP and pushed for the MP to bring the situation of unaccompanied minors in Calais at the forefront of parliamentary debates.
Our work is well placed to be effective in “Welcoming the Stranger”  the 2017 global Vincentian Family theme as requested by our Superior General, Fr Gregory Gay, as part of our 400th Anniversary Celebrations of our foundation by St Vincent himself. 
See you at the   AIC UK AGM. in Mill Hill,  12am,  16th APRIL 2016
8 new members from Peckham will be inducted.  How wonderful!  
May you all have a Happy Easter, safe in the Love of the Risen Lord.  Dee Mansi.  AIC UK President
